
Linea de Fuego 
 

Annual Membership Meeting 
April 14, 2007 

 
Present:  
Jim Buccelato, Bill Jehl, Paul Freitas, Mario Freitas, Doc Payne, Jeff Gross, Jim 
Dickinson, Craig Bowles, Craig Evans, Dave Bridgman, Joe Bridgman, Michael Burke, 
JB Barlow, Roger Danao, Michele Tanner, Carl Pira, Gordon Campfield, Craig 
Underdown,  Dan Nickel, Paul Rumberger, Andrew Rumberger, Ken Rogers, Walt 
Schmidtke, Rebecca Schmidtke, Dan Vengler, Ken Ticzon, Tony Julio and Chase 
Buccelato 
 
Meeting was called to order by Michael Burke at 2:44 P.M. 
 
Financial Report:   
Financial report was made declaring the net balance for all accounts to be about $43000. 
Revenues of about $11,000 compared with $17,000 of expenses. 
 
The net decline of $6000 from last year was due to capital spent on deferred maintenance 
and equipment purchases ($6,000). The other large proportion of LDF expenses were for 
range fees ($7,000). 
 
It was declared that we have Equipment with a replacement value of about $44,000. 
 
Old Business:    
State of LDF: 
Michael said the state of LDF has grown stronger from the preceding year with increased 
membership, much better equipment and strong growth in the 3-gun match development. 
 
LGR Venue: 
The venue at Alpine has been lost for these past three months due to a stray round hitting 
someone’s house. The final decision about continued shooting of rifle and pistol has yet 
to be determined by the LGR&G Board. It was said that a solution may be to build an 
overhead whereby a muzzle will not be able to be directed above the back stop berm. 
Although the decision by the LGR&G Board has not been made, it is a very doubtful 
venue for LDF to continue. 
 
New Business: 
 
3-Gun 
Craig Evans discussed the 3-gun series match scheduled for April 28. He has asked the 
membership to come out and see some quality shooters and to help with breaking down 
the stages and storing the equipment after the match. He said the time to begin with help 



would be around 3:00 or 4:00. It is expected to draw about 60 shooters and will have 6 
stages.  
 
Pala Range: 
It was noted by discussion that the membership would like to develop a third shooting 
day for the club. Dialogue has started between Paul Freitas and Harold about securing 
another day for our club at Pala. 
 
Harold has asked that no shooting start before 8:00am. 
 
It was stated that although 2 clubs i.e. Pala Practical Shooters and Reservation Shooting 
Club define a section that maybe the 3-gun match could serve as a third club for our 
mission points at USPSA.  
 
Classifiers: 
Paul Rumberger raised the issue of needing to schedule regular classifiers. Paul answered 
that there is a log of classifiers recently used by each club and a plan to determine a set of 
classifiers preselected for each club in support of this coming year.  
 
Nominations: 
Nominations for the board this year are Michael Burke, Jeff Gross, Craig Bowles, Dave 
Bridgman, Joe Bridgman, Roger Danao, Jim Buccellato and Paul Freitas. 
 
The new Board voted in is Paul Freitas, Dave Bridgman, Joe Bridgman, Jeff Gross and 
Craig Bowles. 
 
Annual meeting was closed at 3:26 P.M. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Craig Bowles 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 


